FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
In the House of Commons, the Secretary of State for Health said:
“That data [local COVID-19 testing data] is available to directors of public health in local councils who have signed a data protection record. I am committing to the House to publish it at as local a level as possible, so that everybody will be able to see and analyse that data.” ( https://bit.ly/2ZBDXVp )

Please can you send me a copy of the ‘data protection record’ and any correspondence to and from the Department of Health &/or Deloitte to obtain this data.  I assume this will have been dealt with by the Director of Public Health, or they should be aware of its existence.

To clarify matters, there is no “data protection record”. The Secretary of State for Health was in in error when he used this term. 
Please find attached instead the Data Sharing agreement that was put in place between the Council and Public Health England (PHE) on 24 June 2020 in respect of this activity.

Please also find attached correspondence between the Council and PHE regarding this matter. 

There is no related correspondence held between the Council and Deloitte or the Department of Health. The Council is informing you of this as required by Section 1(1) of the Act.

All correspondence regarding this matter has been with PHE.  
A small amount of information has been redacted (removed) under the provisions of the exemption to disclosure (a lawful reason under the Act to withhold information) contained at Section 40 (2)-Personal Information as it is the personal data of individuals, processed for the purposes of creation of the report and its disclosure to the wider world would constitute a breach of Data protection Principles, namely the First & Second Principles-Lawful, Fair & Transparent processing and Processing for a Specified, Explicit & Legitimate purpose respectively. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk

Leicester City Council

City Hall, 115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ

info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
